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CONEJO VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION STUDY SESSION 

 
March 27, 2007 
M I N U T E S 

 
CALL TO ORDER – OPEN SESSION 

 
MEETING 
The Conejo Valley Unified School District Board of Education met in a Study Session on Tuesday, March 
27, 2007, at the District Office Board Room at 1400 E. Janss Road, Thousand Oaks, CA. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Present were Board members Dorothy Beaubien, Dolores Didio, Mike Dunn, Pat Phelps, and Dr. Timothy 
Stephens;  Administration:  Mario V. Contini, Superintendent, Dr. Richard Simpson, Deputy Superintendent, 
Instructional Services, Jo-Ann Yoos, Assistant Superintendent, Personnel Services, and Dr. Jeffrey Baarstad, 
Assistant Superintendent, Business Services. 

 
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE 
President Didio called the Study Session to order at 4:07 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
There were no public comments. 
 
STUDY SESSION 
Dr. Baarstad presented information resulting from the enrollment projections meetings with principals.  Dr. 
Baarstad presented options for the Board to consider with the continuing declining enrollment that the 
District is expected to experience over the next few years.  These options include the possibility of closing 
one or more elementary school sites, reduction in staffing, reduction in supplies and other materials 
throughout the entire district.  A future Study Session to continue with this discussion will be announced. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 
President Didio adjourned the Study Session at 5:12 p.m.  The Board reconvened into Closed Session, 
following by a regularly-schedule Open Session. 
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